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Letter from the Head 

 

 
Dear Parent and Carers,  

 

I hope you are all well.  I thought I’d share one of my many reflections with you... so if you get 
bored, please feel free to stop reading – as I have been told that I do tend to waffle on at 
times...   

  

As a parent, teacher and headteacher, I find Christmas a whirlpool of emotions… highs, lows and 
lots of bumps and surprises.  Lanner is no different from any school up and down the land, and as 
we head full on into things now, I am constantly checking in with myself to make sure we get the 
balance just right. Christmas fever seems to be taking over, as one would expect, and whilst I 
wouldn’t say we are quite drowning in glitter just yet, were not far off!   We are all really looking 
forward to next week’s performances, plus one or two other surprises that we have planned for 
the children (top secret as usual please) over the remainder of the term.  As I said, Christmas at a 
Primary School is always a huge balancing act...  we have to juggle the importance of education vs 
performances and try and ensure that all stakeholders (namely yourselves) have a great time 
too.  My main priority and focus though, always goes towards the children.  What will they get out 
of things?  What impact will this have on them?  Will this be a positive / negative experience for 
them? These are a few of the questions I ask myself and my staff.  I think we have the balance 
just right here…  we monitor the behaviour, wellbeing and of course happiness of the children               
constantly.  We do this every day – regardless of the time of year, but more so around Christmas 
time.  The last few weeks of 2023 will be magical for the children here – please be rest assured of 
that.   

  

So, there you have it...  no idea why on earth I shared that with you – and I apologise for the 2 
minutes of your life that you will never get back.   Bottom line is, your children are going to have an 
amazing time – we are all so excited (and a bit tired come Friday)… but thank you to each and                
every one of you for your continued support and commitment. I thank the staff for their                             
unconditional determination and drive to ensure your children have the best time of their lives 
here, and of course a huge big thank you to Father Christmas – he has been making regular phone 
calls to the reception class and he has also promised me that he will try his hardest to pop in at 
some point this year... (feel free to read that part to your child).   

  

   Have a great weekend all and I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible 
   next week.  Let’s keep our fingers crossed for smooth performances, amazing 
   happy children and of course blue/grey skies for our KS2 performance. 

 

      Kind regards 

 

     Kieran Walsh  

 

 



Dates for your diary 

Attendance Cup 

Group % Attend 

Year 1 95.8 

Year 2 96.7 

Year 3 93.3 

Year 4 97.3 

Year 5 94.1 

Year 6 97.4 

Totals 95.7 

Yr 

Lannergrams 

Word 

of  

the week 

Our word of the week is – Meagre 

 

Definition  —low in amount, strength, or value.  

 

The animals diet was meagre during the winter months.  

  

Please try and use this word as much as  

you can with your child. 

 

Well done to everyone who received a  

Lannergram this week: 
 

Y1: Hollie, Charlie, Harrison 

Y2: Emily, Edie, Thomas 

 Y3: Ben, Gracie, Jowan 

Y4: Kaian, Ella-Rose, Frankie 

 Y5: Harleigh, Alexa, Morgan 

Y6: Tyler, Joshua, Archie 
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  

 Wednesday 13th December—Christmas dinner day 

– (non-school uniform and Christmas Jumpers can 

be worn).  

 Wednesday 13th December—5.30pm Reception 

Christmas production 

 Thursday 14th December—2.00pm Y1/2 production 

 Thursday 14th December—5.30pm Y3,4,5 & 6                      

production 

 Tuesday 19th January—Last day of term  

 Thursday 4th January—Return to School  

 w/c 24th June.  Sports week – Sports Day—26.06.24 
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Please try and use this French word                                                                        

as much as you can with your child. 

Newsletter
Friday 8th December 2023 

Autumn term issue 13 
French word 

of  

the week 

  ‘ bonheur’ 

means                        

‘happiness’ 

 in French. 

This week’s discussion is: 

Which is heavier, a                                                                        

deflated or inflated balloon? 

Please try to discuss this week’s  

question with your child. 

 

Clubs  

 

There will be no clubs from 11th December, clubs will recommence week beginning                        

8th Jan 2024. 

 

Many thanks.  
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Random fun 

fact of the week!  

The world record for the number of Christmas lights on a house is over 700,000! 

The record is held by a family in New York who had a whopping total                                                          

of 703,000 lights on their house in December 2022. 

New Books!  

This week we’ve had some fantastic new reading books arrive for our school library.  These 
were funded by the after-school book sales which Mrs Goodwin held earlier in the year, 

raising £145!  There’s still a few more books to arrive but we’d like to thank you for                   
supporting the school in the book sales, and of course a huge thank you to Mrs Goodwin 

for organising and running the stall!  


